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     Friendship & Learning                     Tuesday 6th December 2016                    Term 4- Week 9                      

 

Tues 13 Dec  -Thurs 15th Dec     Yr 3/4 camp  

 
Fri  16th Dec   Last day for students & staff:  

                          Casual clothes! 

This week : Week 9  
Industrial Action 
Our school will be operating as usual this Thursday. 

Phone Outage 
We have had no telephone today and we’re unsure when this 
will be fixed. Our internet service is working but is sketchy. 
Year 6 Farewell  
Tomorrow is the Year 6 farewell. It will be held at 
school from 4 to 6pm (laser tag followed by a simple sau-
sage sizzle). This is for Year 6 students and their parents 
and for Year 5 students only (no siblings, please). Some 
parents have kindly offered to send in finger food (cake, 
chips etc.) Students (and adults if keen!) wear clothes 
suitable to play tag in.  
 
School Concert    
Our special end of year concert will be held this 
Thursday 8th December at 6.15 pm sharp.  
Students are asked to be at school by 5.45pm, 
please. Students are to wear their school uniform 
and they will go to the classrooms to change into 
their costumes. 
If you wish, you may bring a gift for a child in need. 
This will be given by our special visitor on the night. 
The gift should be labelled with age and gender. 
The evening will include performances which have 
been largely student-led and directed. There will  
also be presentations and a raffle. The night should 
conclude by 8.00pm. 

Staffing  and Classes 2017 

As mentioned, staffing arrangements and class 
groupings are difficult to confirm as they are de-
pendent on the number of students present in 2017. 

To make the commencement of our school year as 
smooth as possible, Kim Ward has been appointed 
as the interim teacher of Yr 1/2 for the first two 
weeks of the school year. If our numbers are suffi-
cient to have four classes, the arrangement will be:  
Kindergarten: Mrs Slocombe 

Years 1/2: Mrs Ward 

Years 3/4: Mrs Currie 

Years 5/6 : Mrs Laverick 

Week 10: Final week of the school year  

Tomorrow- Combined Scripture Presentation 

 (If you would not like your child to participate, 
please let teachers know by tomorrow) 
 
Tomorrow-  Yr 6 Farewell : 4 - 6pm 
            Yr 5/6 students;  Yr 6 parents   
 
Thurs 8th Dec     School Concert starts 6.15 pm 
sharp. The night should conclude by 8pm  
 
Friday 9th Dec    Reports home  

Raffle tickets       Please return tickets 

and  monies for the school raffle to the 
office. The draw takes place this  
Thursday at the school concert . 

2017- Year 1 - 6 students return on            

Monday 30th January. 

The Kindergarten class for 2017 all start as 

a group on Monday 6th February.  

The individual Kinder Best Start assess-

ments take place during the first week back. 

Pressure cleaning 

A huge thanks to Shane for the terrific work he 

did on the weekend with pressure cleaning our 

COLA. It looks great! 



 

 

Year 5/6  

5/6 had an absolutely fabulous and exciting camp! Thank you so much to the parents who 

assisted with transport (Jacqui, Lisa J., Annette, Neil, Lisa E., Luke, Tanya and Adam). A BIG 

thanks to Adam, Luke and Paul who helped with supervision and logistics—they proved in-

valuable members of the team. 



 

 

     K-2 Excursion to Macadamia Castle: An amazing day full of fun, friendship and learning! 



 

 

PRIZES FOR THE SCHOOL RAFFLE-                                          

Kindly organised by Kristin & Shane from  Dunoon Gen-

eral Store 

 $100 DINNER AND MOVIE Voucher @ THE MAN-
DARIN  PALACE & Birch Carrol and Coyle LISMORE 

 $100 OUTSIDE PLAY PACK 

 $100 CRAFT BOX 

 18+ PACK (Carton OF COOPERS, 2x WINE, CHIPS 
AND LOLLIES) 

 $60 MACADAMIA GIFT PACK 

 MENS HAIR TRIMMER & ELECTRIC TOOTHBRUSH 

 FAMILY FUN PACK (GSAC PASS, CRYSTAL CASTLE)  
x2 

 FAMILY PASS TO MACADAMIA CASTLE 

 ½ HR SITTING WITH ELLA RISEBROW FOR FAIR/ELF 
PORTRAIT  

Drawn this Thursday. 

Community  Notices 

School Raffle to be drawn at concert 

this Thursday!            

Thanks to Kristin & Shane from  

Dunoon General Store who organised 

this raffle! 

 

Hand in orders                

before Monday 

3pm for a Sushi 

lunch on Tuesday 

REMINDERS:                                 
Children are asked to 

return all library 
books for our  

annual stocktake. 

Good bye to our fabulous 

Year 6 students! 
Look at how cute they were! 


